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Ending Employment
This information is for workers who are leaving a job and for bosses who are ending the employment of a worker.
Who gets notice?
Full-time and part-time workers must get notice of termination (which tells them their job is ending) when their boss ends their employment.
Bosses must provide notice (to tell workers the job is ending) in writing.
Workers don’t get notice of termination if they are dismissed for serious misconduct. This includes violence, stealing, sexual harassment or putting other workers in danger.
Workers don’t have to provide notice in writing, but it’s a good idea to do so.
Workers who resign from their employment may have to give their boss notice (warning ahead of time).
How much notice should they get?
Notice of termination is at least 1 week. The amount a worker gets is based on how long they’ve worked with the business (it will be more if the worker has been there longer).
To calculate how much notice a worker should get, go to www.fairwork.gov.au/pact  Bosses can choose to pay the worker for the period of notice (the time before their job ends) instead of having them work. This is called pay in lieu of notice.
If a worker gets pay in lieu of notice, they must be paid the same amount as if they worked the notice period. This includes overtime, penalties and allowances.
In some cases a business can keep money from a worker’s pay if the worker quits their job and doesn’t give notice.
Find out more
For more information about ending employment, go to www.fairwork.gov.au/termination  
You can also talk with someone from a community organisation or community legal centre, an HR officer, an Indigenous liaison or employment officer, an employer association (if you’re a boss) or a union representative (if you’re a worker).
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